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NPS leadership changes

Dickenson new Director,
Whalen returns to GGNRA

Secretary of the Interior Cecil D.
Andrus announced May 1 his intention
to appoint Russell E. Dickenson as the
11th Director of the National Park
Service.

“In his 33 years with the National Park
Service, Russ Dickenson has
demonstrated all the qualities that are
most needed today to lead that
outstanding organization,” Andrus said.
“He has solid experience in both rural
and urban parks. He’s an ‘old pro’ who
can be expected to inspire confidence
among co-workers and those concerned
with the future of our great National Park
System.”

Andrus said Dickenson’s appointment,
which does not require Senate
confirmation, would be effective as soon
as necessary administrative details are
completed.

On April 24, Secretary Andrus
removed William J. Whalen as Director.
The secretary issued this statement:

“I have removed Mr. William J.
Whalen as Director of the National Park
Service because | believe it best for the
Service, for the Department, and for Mr.
Whalen’s health.

“I hope Mr. Whalen will continue to
serve the National Park Service in
another capacity.

“We will begin early next week to
make a selection of an individual to
replace Mr. Whalen as Director.”

Former Director Whalen issued this
statement:

“Secretary Andrus informed me this
morning that he felt he needed to
replace the leadership of the National
Park Service because morale in the
organization is low. Accordingly, he
decided to replace me as Director. |
regret the Secretary’s decision.

“Please know that | remain completely
committed to the mission and operations
of the National Park Service.

“I am grateful to have had the honor
and privilege of being Director of the
National Park Service—of being steward
for the Nation’s greatest scenic and

Russ Dickenson.

historic treasures—for nearly 3 years. |
am deeply indebted to the employees
and supporters of the Service for the
assistance and courtesies they have
extended to me during this period of
time. The Park Service is a special place
for a public servant to work; and the Park
System is a unmatched resource for this
and future generations of Americans.

“I' wish my successor well; and | look
forward to the opportunity to serve the
public in some other role in the future.”

Dickenson began
at Grand Canyon

Dickenson, 57, has been Director of
NPS’ Pacific Northwest Region, covering
Alaska, Washington, Oregon and Idaho,
since December 1975. He served as
Deputy Director from 1973 to 1975, and
was Director of the National Capital
Region from 1969 to 1973.

Russ began his NPS career as a park
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